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The GAT Gathering held prior to the C of G meeting in October was a success, with a 

good attendance and information exchanged. The district GAT teams worked together as 

well as each of the GAT groups. The consensus was that this was a very worthwhile 

gathering and had a beneficial effect on working as a team, you are not alone and there 

are many resources available to the attendees, just reach out. 

I am meeting monthly with the District GLTs on the 2nd Tuesday, changed from Monday 

as was not having attendance I had hoped for. 

Am promoting opportunities for Lions in the Multiple to attend ELLI training in California 

in March and NWLLI in Idaho in May. Currently working on sessions for MD19 convention 

and ZC and VDG training.  

Have attended zoom meetings with the MD19 GAT members. 

We are working on a standardized Secretary session that will be presented at MD19 

convention, we will make this available to the DGs to pass on to their GLTs to be used for 

District/zone sessions. We were hoping to have the same for all the officers, it has been 

a bit too ambitious, our plan is to work on the other offices and have them available asap. 

Debbie   

 

 


